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2015 NCA BOARD OF  

DIRECTORS MEETINGS 
 

 

 

June 3 

July 1 

August 5 

September 2 

BRANDEIS NEWSLETTER DELIVERY PERSON NEEDED! 
 

Please volunteer your time. Only takes 30 minutes each month.  If two people share the court, 
should only take about 15 minutes. Students could use the hours toward school volunteer  
credits. The exercise is great!!!! 
 
Email manager@newingtoncommunity.org or call us at 703-455-3606 if you can help. 

Community Survey:  
How are we Doing? 

 
Occasional surveys enable the Board to get com-
munity feedback on all aspects of the community.  
Your input is valuable to us.  The survey is not 
anonymous. The survey is open to both owners 
and renters.   
 
You MUST include your NCA address to complete 
the survey and be included in the $50 participation 
drawing. 
 
 
 
 
You may complete the form that is attached to this 
newsletter and drop at the office, or complete 
online at https://eSurv.org?u=NcaSurvey.  The link 
can also be found on our website. 
 

The survey will run NOW through the END OF 
AUGUST! 

mailto:manager@newingtoncommunity.org
https://eSurv.org?u=NcaSurvey
https://esurv.org/?u=NcaSurvey
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Newsletter Distributors 

Kathy Anderson Donna Kellam Lori Randall 

Amanda Baird Patrick Lent Roche Family 

Abdul Berlas Mike Smith Pat Levister & Sandra 
Wolford 

Karen Chauvin Spinelli Family 

Gladys Diaz William & Mary Loy Regina Watson 

Nicole Drummond Sharoyn Marshall  

Ethan Richard Neimeyer  

Jennifer Firman Al Owens  

 NCA COMMUNITY OFFICE 
 

703-455-3606 
Fax: 703-455-0013  

 

Hours: 
Monday / Wednesday /Thursday 
10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 
Tuesday / Friday 

9:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 
  

Community Manager: Lori Randall 
Assistant Community Manager: Tina Queen 
Email:  manager@newingtoncommunity.org 

 

 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 

President - Beth Rodriguez (Aug ô15) 

     Email: president@newingtoncommunity.org 

Vice President - Kevin Benore (Aug ó17) 

Treasurer - Louise Whitt (Aug ó17) 

Secretary - Chris Hammel (Aug ó16) 

Member  - Florence Smoczynski (Aug ó15) 

Member - Vacant (Aug ó16) 

Member - Vacant (Aug ó16) 

 
 
ARCHITECTURAL CONTROL COMMITTEE 
Chair - Cameron Mulloy 
 
FINANCE COMMITTEE 
ChairðLouise Whitt 
 
PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT 
ChairðLou Tobat 
Liaison - TBN 
 
RECREATION COMMITTEE 
Chair - Volunteer Needed 
LiaisonðTBN  
 
MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE 
Chairs - Lori Randall 

USEFUL TELEPHONE NUMBERS 
 

Emergency      911 

Non-Emergency (Police & Fire)    703-691-2131 

    Including barking dog complaints 

American Disposal Services         703-368-0500 

Animal Control/Shelter         703-830-1100 

Cox Cable           703-378-8422 

Domestic Violence Hotline         800-838-8238 

Dominion Towing          703-730-1177 

Dominion Virginia Power      1-888-667-3000 

Fairfax Connector          703-339-7200 

             www.fairfaxconnector.com 

Fairfax County      www.fairfaxcounty.gov 

Fairfax County Housing Authority 

  Selena Davis         703-704-6758 

Fairfax County Storm Water  

    Management (not State streets)         703-934-2800  

Fairfax Water           703-698-5600 

Key Middle School          703-313-3900 

Lee High School          703-924-8300 

Lorton Fire and Rescue         703-339-5141 

Lorton Landfill          703-690-1703 
Poison Control          202-625-3333 

Pool (emergencies only)                 703-455-9873 

Saratoga Elementary School         703-440-2600 

Streetlights        1-888-667-3000 

Summit Management           703-360-0904 

Supervisor Gerald Hyland         703-780-7518 

Virginia Highway Department 

  (SnowðState Roads Only)         703-383-8368  

Virginia Railway Express   1-800-RIDE VRE 

Voter Information          703-222-0776 

West Springfield District Police     703-644-7377 

NEWINGTON STATION DIRECTORY 
 http:\\www.newingtoncommunity.org 

mailto:manager@newingtoncommunity.org
mailto:president@newingtoncommunity.org
http://www.fairfaxconnector.com
http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov
http://www.newingtoncommunity.org
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NEWINGTON COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS' MEETING ï May 6, 2015 

Draft Minutes of the Meeting ï NCA Pool House Meeting Room 
 

At 7:00 pm President Beth Rodriguez called the meeting to order.  Board members present were President Beth 
Rodriguez, Vice President Kevin Benore, Treasurer Louise Whitt and Director Florence Smoczynski (after  
Approval of the Minutes).  Secretary Chris Hammel was not in attendance. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
Vice President Benore made a motion to accept the April 1st monthly board meeting minutes as written.   
Treasurer Whitt seconded the motion.  Vote:  3 yes. Treasurer Louise Whitt made a motion to accept the April 
1st monthly board meeting executive session minutes with the addition of the Lot # on the discussion of the non
-judicial foreclosure recommendation.  Vice President Benore seconded the motion.  Vote:  3 yes. 
 
HEARINGS 
Lots 140, 519, 522 and 539 all had a scheduled hearing as an opportunity to comment on a rule violation.  Lots 
519 and 140 were in attendance.  Lot 393 requested an appeal of the decision on a rule violation from last 
month. 
 

COMMUNITY FORUM 
A board member noted that there was not as 
much trash picked up on Clean Up Day as in 
the past and wanted to compliment the commu-
nity on keeping it clean.  She noted that the  
railing from Lodge to Jenner needs repair.  
There are also large bees nesting somewhere 
around the pool house. 
  
COMMITTEE/BUSINESS REPORTS 
Treasurerôs Report, Louise Whitt 
Treasurer Whitt stated she has received no    
response from volunteers willing to work on the 
budget committee. 
 
Community Manager (CM) Report, Lori Randall 
General 

¶ Disclosure Packets: 8409 Eucalyptus, 7863 Godolphin 

¶ Asphalt paths/stream crossing update: County has ap-
proved bridge design.  Engineer is putting RFP out for 
path work and both stream crossings. 

¶ Brandeis Way renovation:  requested a start date. No-
tice in newsletter about upcoming construction. 

¶ Development of community survey in progress. 

¶ Working with playground installers designing replace-
ment structures for all tot lots.  Committed to two more 
replacements (Getty and Marconi). 

¶ Scheduled painting of Moline addresses and tic marks 
for late April or early May.  Not as much as budgeted. 

¶ Opened account at Eagle to get new cd. Closed Burke 
& Herbert account. Updated signature authority on all 
accounts.  Reinvestment funds in Charles Schwab ac-
count in Treasury Note.  Need minutes from April meet-
ing signed by Secretary to complete United bank up-
date.  Inquired into other interest options. 

¶ Yard sale scheduled for May 16th. 

¶ Pool opens Memorial weekend. 

¶ Pool pass registration volume is very heavy. 

¶ Fire in woods behind ball field.  Pictures taken. 

Continued on Next Page é. 
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¶ Resident Complaints/Issues/Comments 

¶ Car was towed and expects NCA to reimburse.  [Note: regis-
tration was more than 30 days]  Car towed a second time. 

¶ Tree has broken branch hanging over parking space that could 
fall and hit car.  Pictures taken for Board to see. 

¶ Resident responding to last monthôs community managerôs 
report about removing the bridge over the stream on common 
ground.  On agenda. 

¶ Cars are driving too fast on Durer Court.  Recommends speed 
bumps. 

¶ Tree above parking space drops acorns on car.  [NCA canôt 
remove all tree branches above all parking spaces.  Assigned 
space can be relocated.] 

¶ Steel caged plastic tank delivered to house with a new renter.  
Concerned because person has only seen these type tanks in an 
industrial area, not residential.  Notified management agent 
that it needed to be removed. 

¶ Luce Court car entry. Probably not locked. 

¶ Mowers came in on a Tuesday and moved trash bins to street 
but didnôt put them back on grass. 

¶ Broken branch in common ground tree on Marconi. 

¶ Neighbor piles boxes/recycling at front door and puts trash out 
early. 

¶ Attempted break in through front door at home on Matisse. 
Police were called. 

 
Planning and Development, Lou Tobat 
Lou noted the County approved funding for construc-
tion on Rolling Road from the parkway to Old Keene 
Mill Road.  Also noted the installation of beams on 
Route 1.  Believes it may be part of a fly over      
structure for Ft. Belvoir. 
 
Personnel Compensation Procedures, Chris Hammel 
and Kevin Benore 
The Board was given a copy of the draft Employee 
Compensation Policy.  Comments should be forward-
ed to Kevin. 
 
Amending CCRs Committee, Beth Rodriguez 
Beth is hoping to have a meeting Monday, May 11th.  
The goal of the committee is to address allowing     
political signs and decreasing the number of owners 
needed to amend the CCRs. 
 
GENERAL BUSINESS ï Old 
 Community Survey ï  The CM has created a     
survey and is using esurv.org.  It takes approximately 
five minutes to complete without filling in any      
comment sections.   Copies will be mailed to non-
resident owners.  The survey will be open for a few 
months once ready.  Vice President Benore will help 
with providing a shortened link for residents who 
complete it online. 
 Tennis Court Repairs ï As a continuation of last 
monthôs discussion on Reserve maintenance for 2015, 
the Board was given an updated quote to repair the 
tennis courts.  The CM will get a second quote for the 

next meeting. 
 
GENERAL BUSINESS ï New 
 Homemade bridge over stream ï A resident has 
expressed dissatisfaction with the Boardôs discussions 
about removing a bridge built over a section of stream 
that runs through the common grounds.  The email 
was read by the Board.  The builder of the bridge 
could not be determined.  Director Smoczynski made 
a motion to spend a maximum $1,000 for the removal 
of a home made bridge on common grounds over a 
section of stream behind Finlay court due to safety 
concerns. President Rodriguez seconded the motion.  
Vote:  4 yes. 
 New deck process, deck helmet ï A resident 
would like to apply Deck Helmet to their existing 
deck.  The Architectural Standards do not address this.  
The Standards specifically do not allow the painting of 
decks.  The Standards allow the use of composite 
wood but the wood on this particular deck is not being 
replaced.  The request is for either grey or cedar.  
Some on the Board felt grey was not a wood color and 
felt it would be helpful to request a piece of wood with 
the cedar overlay.  At this time, the approval is being 
denied but will be reconsidered when a sample can be 
brought to the meeting. 
 Enforcement of trash policy, POA 55-513.C ï The 
CM wanted the Board to be aware of changes to the 
POA, specifically 55-513.C on rule enforcement that 
became effective last year.  The Board discussed how 
best to implement those changes including the more 
frequent use of doorhangers.  The CM will look to see 
if our policy needs to be updated based on the changes 
to the State statutes. 
 At 8:45 pm Director Smoczynski made a motion to 
convene to executive session to discuss hearings, 
probable cause for hearings, hearing updates, and an 
attorney recommendation regarding a waiver request 
from a delinquent owner. Vice President Benore     
seconded the motion. Vote:  4 yes. 
 At 9:42pm Vice President Benore made a motion 
for the Board to reconvene to the regular meeting.    
President Rodriguez seconded the motion.  Vote:  4 
yes. 
 Regarding Lot 140, Vice President Benore made a 
motion to waive an assessment for a rule violation.  
President Rodriguez seconded the motion. Vote:  3 
yes, 1 abstain. 
 Regarding Lot 519, Vice President Benore made a 
motion to waive an assessment for a rule violation.  
Director Smoczynski seconded the motion. Vote:  3 
yes, 1 abstain. 
 Regarding Lot 522, Vice President Benore made a 
motion to waive an assessment for a rule violation.  
President Rodriguez seconded the motion. Vote:  3 

Minutes, from page 3é. 

Continued on Page 6 ... 
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PARDON OUR DUST! 
 
NCA has a few construction projects that will occur in 2015: 
 

1. Address/Tic Mark Painting on  Moline 
Place.  Anticipated in April or May. 

2. Street Replacement and Sidewalk/Curb 
Gutter repairs on Brandeis Way (short and 
long).  Anticipated in May or June. 

 
During these projects, residents will have to 
remove all cars from the streets.  For the big-
ger project, cars may not be allowed in park-
ing spaces for weeks. 
 
Please observe instructions on all signs placed at entrance to your street! 
 
If you have any questions, contact the office at 703-455-3606.  Thank you. 
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Lawn Services for Hire 
 

Do you have lots of leaves or untamed  grass?  Do 
you not have the time or energy to take care of 
it?  Hire me - a responsible, able-bodied teen look-
ing for some work.  I have experience with yard 
work and contribute to the community regularly. 
 
Price:  $20/hr. (min. 1 hour)  
 

Contact: 
John Paul Spinelli,  
703-451-1779  

Budget Committee Forming 
 

The Committee will be looking at the 2015 budg-
et information to generate the draft 2016 budget 
with recommended dues amounts for presenta-
tion to the Board. 
 

If you  would like to part of this effort, contact 
NCA office at (703) 455-3606 or Treasurer at:  
 

louisewhitt@earthlink.net or  
manager@newingtoncommunity.org 

Architectural Standard Reminders 
 
Fences and decks may NOT be painted.  All decks 
must be left UNSTAINED and           UNPAINTED 
to weather naturally.  A clear preservative may be 
used on all fences and decks.  Composite wood 
must be of a wood tone.  If you have stained or 
painted your fence/deck without approval, you 
could get a          violation notice. 
 
In addition, NCA Architectural Standards,      Arti-
cle VI, Section 9 states: 
 
ñThe yards of all townhomes and detached homes 
must have some type of ground cover, i.e. no bare 
ground, and be well maintained so as not to detract 
from the overall appearance of the communi-
ty.  Grass height must not exceed  
6 inches. . . ñ   

 
Violations of the Architectural  

Standards can result in a $50 charge!! 
 

Keep Newington Station Looking Beautiful! 

yes, 1 abstain. 
 Regarding Lot 539, Vice President Benore made a 
motion to waive an assessment for a rule violation.  
President Rodriguez seconded the motion. Vote:  3 
yes, 1 abstain. 
 Regarding Lot 393ôs appeal, Vice President       
Benore made a motion to rescind the $50 assessment 
based on the appeal.  Director Smoczynski seconded 
the motion. Vote:  3 yes, 1 abstain. 
 Regarding Lots l84, 298, 300 and 3343 Vice    
President Benore made a motion that there is probable 
cause for a hearing.  President Rodriguez seconded the 
motion.  Vote:  3 yes, 1 abstain. 
 Regarding Lot 98, Vice President made a motion 
to not have a hearing for the missing shutters but to 
instead send a new architectural violation letter.    
President Rodriguez seconded the motion.  Vote:  3 
yes, 1 abstain. 
 Regarding Lot 47, 298, 393 and 484, Vice       
President Benore made a motion to assess a $50 
charge for a trash violation.  Director Smoczynski   
seconded the motion.  Vote:  3 yes, 1 no. 
 The Board agreed to table their review of Lots 189 
and 400 for architectural violations until next month. 
 Rees Broome sent a letter to the Board asking if 
they would like to waive late fees due to specific    
circumstances, death of trust owner and issues with 
property management company.  If NCA waives     
admin fees, there is no recovery since the expense to 
send late letters has already been paid.  A motion was 
made to not waive any fees associated with the delin-
quency.  Vote:  4 yes. 
 At 10:01 pm Director Smoczynski made a motion 
to adjourn.  President Rodriguez seconded the motion.  
Vote: 4 yes. 
 NEXT MEETING: Wednesday, June 3 at 7:00 
PMðNCA Pool House. All residents encouraged to 
attend. 

Minutes, from page 4 ... New Slides for Tot Lots 
 
 

The tot lots next to Getty 
Court (across from the ball 
field) and Marconi Court have 
new slides and playground 

structures and are now completely             
renovated.  Plans are in place for more        
replacements next year.  

mailto:louisewhitt@earthlink.net?subject=Budget%20Committee
mailto:manager@newingtoncommunity.org?subject=Budget%20Committee
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571-432-6538 


